

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

Timothy M. Hanna 100 North Appleton Street Appleton, Wisconsin 54911-4799 (920) 832-6400 FAX (920) 832-5962 email: mayor@appleton.org

May 12, 2017

Members of the Common Council:

The following is being presented for your confirmation at the May 17 Council meeting:

APPLETON HOUSING AUTHORITY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

Appointment of one (1) member to fill the vacated term of Kathy Groat:

STEPHEN OLK

Remainder of 5-year term to expire December 2020

Stephen Olk is a current Oneida Heights resident in good standing. He has served on the Oneida Heights Resident Council since 2013, having been elected treasurer in 2014 and president in March 2016. Prior to that, Stephen worked as a licensed real estate agent for Coldwell Banker The Real Estate Group for one year and Acre Realty for five years.

Stephen is a graduate of the University of Wisconsin-Madison with a bachelor's degree in economics and political science and Fox Valley Technical College with a degree in accounting. Stephen has experience as a public sector employee with the Social Security Administration where he worked as a back office claims examiner.

Stephen's area of concentration in his political science major was public administration. He was active in politics as an undergraduate and served as president of the UW-Madison Young Democrats. Stephen played in the UW Marching Band, was a member and officer of a campus fraternity and served on the board of the Fraternity Buyers' Cooperative.

It is with pleasure that I make this recommendation.

Sincerely,

TIMOTHY M. HANNA Mayor of Appleton

J:\Adminis\WORD\NANCY\APPOINTMENTS REAPPOINTMENTS\APPOINTMENTS-REAPPOINTMENTS\2017 APPTS-REAPPTS\APPT TO AHA STEPHEN OLK BIO VACATED TERM 051717.doc